
THE PARISH COMMUNITY OF�

A TITHING AND M�E�R�C�Y PARISH�

32 Hebron Road         Bolton, Ct  06043�

   Rectory Phone� �          860�643�9553 �

   Parish Office� �          860�643�4466�

   Parish Center                          860�643�8374 �

   Prayer Line� �          860�649�5449   �

Prayer Line�

Mary Ann 860�649�5449�

�

Pastor�

Fr. Bill Olesik�

�

Director of Faith Formation�

Amie Tillmann�

860�646�6314 or saintmauriceccd@gmail.com �

�

Organist and Choir Director�

Don Benevides 860�871�0752�

�

Secretary�

Mrs. Theresa Ciscon�

Office Hours � Mon., Tues., & Fri. � 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.�

Telephone: 860�643�4466�

e�mail: saintmauricechurchbolton@gmail.com�

�

Note: during the pandemic office hours are not regular as stated above, but 

you can continue to call the telephone number and leave a message.�

�

Eucharistic Minister�to Homebound� �

Patricia Cinea 860�646�0564�

�

Fair and Workshops�

Dorli Cloutier 860�649�6255        Beth Harney 860�649�1331�

Sharon Scorso 860�646�1423  �

�

Website�

www.saintmauricebolton.org�

� �

WEEKEND MASSES: �

Saturdays at 4:00 p.m.�

Sundays at 7:30 and 10:00 a.m.�

Holy Days at 9:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m.�

�

WELCOME!�

If you are new in the Parish, please register and introduce yourself to the Pas-

tor. The Parishioners wish to meet and serve you! Drop by at a Pancake 

Breakfast after the Sunday Mass, per the Calendar online or as announced 

inside the bulletin. We hope you will favor our Parish with your prayers, your 

presence, your talents and your financial assistance according to your means!�

�

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION (CONFESSION):�

Saturday 3:25 p.m. to 3:45 p.m.�

�

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM:�

Please call the rectory (860�643� 9553 ) to arrange for a meeting with the�

Pastor.�

�

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE:�

Arrangements must start more than 6 months before marriage. Necessary 

interviews, a pre�cana course and plenty of paperwork is required. We strongly 

urge you to contact us to begin the Diocesan preparation course as soon as 

you are engaged to get the most out of it without rush.�

�

CHURCH MEMBERSHIP:�

The Sacramental Guidelines define Church Membership in terms of Sunday 

Mass attendance and Church support. For membership verification and spon-

sorship certificate, registration and regular use of the envelope system are the 

only way we have of verifying this for you. Please notify us if there are chang-

es in your address, marital status, etc., so that we may update your records.�

�

VISITATION TO THE SICK:�

We are most anxious to help anyone who is not able to celebrate Mass with us 

in Church due to illness, handicapped or age. If you wish the Sacraments, 

please call 860�643�9553.�

St. Ambrose shares some wisdom on our need to prepare the way 

and open the door for Christ. “You see that when the Word of 

God knocks hardest on your door, it is when his hair is wet with 

the dew of the night. In fact, he chooses to visit those who are in 

tribulation and trial, lest one of them be overwhelmed by distress. 

So, his head is covered with dew, with drops, when his body is 

laboring hard. It is important to keep watch so that when the 

Bridegroom comes, he is not shut out. If you are asleep and your 

heart is not keeping watch, he will go away without knocking; but 

if your heart is alert for his coming, he knocks and asks for the 

door to be opened to him.” When life gets overwhelming and dif-

ficult and we find ourselves feeling a bit downhearted and misera-

ble, these words can bring great comfort.�

We sometimes choose to remain stuck in our uncomfortable dark-

ness and being stuck becomes our norm. In this time of self�focus 

our hearts are closed to the graces and life God desires to give us. 

Wrapped in the robe of mourning and misery, we fail to see the 

mercy, justice, and love the Bridegroom wants to bring. If we take 

seriously the need to prepare the way for Christ and open our 

hearts in preparation for his visit, we can hear God’s gentle voice 

calling us deep within. It beckons us to seek out its source and 

discover the inner calm and peace that can prevail over the dark-

ness of despair. Sometimes our darkness is so dark that it may 

seem unsurmountable. Trusting in the spiritual friends who jour-

ney with us, and God’s promise may bring a glimmer of light 

even when it is most difficult to keep our hearts’ doors open. 

Sometimes, the only light in the darkness is found in trusting the 

faith of others both past and present.�

We have to trust that God has already begun the accomplishment 

of good work in us and that humanity is on an incredible journey 

to something wonderful and awesome. God is not done. When we 

open the doors of our hearts, straighten the paths of our lives, and 

prepare the way, Jesus can come with God’s simple gifts of peace, 

grace, and joy. Life throws a great deal at us. It is easy to get tired 

and confused. We have to train our hearts to keep watch, discern 

what is of value, and forge ahead. Not allowing ourselves to be-

come so weighed down by things and brought out of focus is a 

tremendous goal to achieve this Advent season. God is knocking. 

Answer the door. You will see and understand life in ways you 

never thought possible before.�
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Please remember all the special intentions on 

the St. Maurice Prayer Line and Faith          

Formation Students Prayer Requests.�

New requests this week: Julie, Kris, Pam, Bill, 

Linda, Rose�Marie, Sylvia, Rose, Andy, Paul, Heather, Timo-

thy, Ellen, Christopher. � �

Candle Intentions: Nick, Noah, Joshua, Faydra, Tim, Teagan, 

Sam, Joan. Bill, Beth, Laurie, Christopher, John, Andy, Angie.�

Thank you, Mary Ann�

�

�

DECEMBER 4 � 5, 2021�

�

Ushers Group III�

�

ST. MAURICE FUEL FUND COLLECTION �

�

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 4�

  4:00 P.M.� Mass offered for the Soul of †Barbara Scola�

� � � requested by Carol Sullivan�

�

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 5�

  7:30 A.M.� Mass offered for the Souls of †Raymond and �

� � � †Gertrude Ponbiataski � �

� � � requested by Jane Hunt�

�

  8:00 A.M. � T����� P��� C��  P�!"�#� B���#��$% �

� � � Parish Center from 8:00AM to 10:00AM �

�

S���&' B���$ R�!& M�!� F����

8:00 A.M. � 12:00 noon �

in the Parish Center�

�

  9:00 A.M� F��%' F.�/�%�.! C��$$�$�

�

10:00 A.M.� Mass offered for All Parishioners �

� � � of St. Maurice Church�

�

  5:30 P.M.� Evening Prayer from the Liturgy of the Hours�

�

  6:00 P.M.       Rosary �

�

MONDAY, DECEMBER 6 � N. M�$$�

�

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 7 � N. M�$$�

  7:15 P.M.� Choir rehearsal in church. �

� � � New voices are always welcome!�

�

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 8�

  9:00 A.M.� Mass offered for All Souls in Purgatory�

�

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 9�

  9:00 A.M.� Mass offered for All Souls in Purgatory�

�

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 10�

  9:00 A.M.� Mass offered for All Souls in Purgatory�

�

Rosary after  Mass�

�

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 11�

  4:00 P.M.� Mass offered for All Parishioners �

� � � of St. Maurice Church�

�

Livestream Masses: �

From the Cathedral of Saint Patrick in Norwich �

https://www.norwichdiocese.org/Masses �

Sunday 9AM�

Daily Mass from Blessed Sacrament Parish�

https://www.blessedsacramentct.org/: �

Monday�8�AM / Tuesday�9�AM / Wednesday�8�AM / 

Thursday�9�AM / Friday�8�AM / Saturday�Vigil�5�PM / 

Sunday�10�AM�

FROM SAINT MAURICE PARISH�

�

STEWARDSHIP�

Projected Amount needed � $3,330�

Offertory: November 28 � $3,415�

� �     November 21 � $2,369� �

“And this is my prayer: that your love may in-

crease ever more and more in knowledge and eve-

ry kind of perception, to discern what is of value…”  �� �

� � � � � � � � (P !"!##!$%& 1:9�10)�

During the Christmas shopping season it is easy to get caught up 

in the frenzy of buying gifts. But, is that “gift” truly an expression 

of your love for the other person. Or, are you just fulfilling your 

“obligation” to give them something?  To grow in friendship with 

someone, you need to spend time with them, learn what is of val-

ue to them. Maybe this year, buy less “stuff” and spend more time 

with those you love.�

ST. MAURICE PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY�

Members of the Prayer Shawl Ministry 

are making full size prayer shawls for 

our long term parishioner. Also, mini 

pocket prayer shawls are available for 

everyone.�

�

If you can help in any way in this Ministry, please call:�

��������������� Linda Wiley at 860�643�8684 or�

��������������� Mary Ann Murphy at 860�649�5449�

Thank you.�

^ Tear off                                                                      Parish Membership Form                                                    Drop in collection ^�

�

Please enroll the following as members of the Church of St. Maurice:�

�

Adults  __________________________________________________________________________________________________�

�

Children (under 18) ________________________________________________________________________________________�

�

Street Address _______________________________________     E�mail Address ______________________________________�

�

City State Zip  _______________________________________     E�mail Address ______________________________________�

�

Home phone    _______________________________________     Cell phone __________________________________________�

�

Send offertory envelopes ___                       Send form for EFT (electronic donation) ___                        We will Donate Online ___�

�

We can help out as:     Altar server ___     Lector ___     Usher ___     Eucharistic Minister ___     Choir ___     Crafts workshop ___�

East Catholic High School�

East Catholic has rolling admissions, so prospec-

tive students have plenty of opportunities to begin 

the admissions process. Our�Entrance Exam�will 

take place on Saturday, December 11th�@ 8:30 a.m. To pre�

register, please go to��

https://www.echs.com/Visit_ECHS.�

Our� Shadow Day� program is back!!! If your 8th� grader 

would like to discover the “taste of East”, please go 

to�https://www.echs.com/Visit_ECHS� to begin the process 

of scheduling a visit.�

It’s also a perfect time to fill out the admissions application 

by visiting our website, the Admissions tab.�
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FROM SAINT MAURICE PARISH� FROM THE DIOCESE OF NORWICH�

CHRISTMAS GIVING TREES�

with the bells for Bolton Families in need 

are in the church. If you can help by pur-

chasing a requested gift for a Bolton resi-

dent in need this Christmas take a bell of the 

tree and return unwrapped gifts with the bell 

attached by Sunday, December 12

th

.�

If you can’t shop at this time, please send a check to         

St. Maurice with “Seasonal Sharing” in the memo line, and 

we will do the shopping for you.  �

If you have any questions please call: �

Dorli Cloutier � Beth Haney � Sharon Scorso�

860�649�6255       860�649�1331    860�729�4399�

SLEIGH BELLS RING�

SEASONAL SHARING�

Our town has identified 25 families who 

need extra help and support this holiday 

season. As we have done in the past, this 

year the St. Maurice faith community will support the less 

fortunate in Bolton too. �

Please drop off non�perishable food dona-

tions at the Church or Parish Center by 

Sunday, December 19

th

 for Christmas 

food delivery. �

If you prefer to give money, please make your check paya-

ble to “Church�of�St. Maurice” with the memo “Christmas 

food” and put in the regular collection or mail.� �

Thank you for your support. It does make a difference! �

Banns of Ordination�

The following deacon will be ordained to the �

Order of Priesthood on Wednesday, December 8, 2021:�

Rev. Mr. Lawrence Barile�

Should you know of any reason why this man should not be 

ordained a priest, please write to:�

The Most Reverend Michael R. Cote, Bishop of Norwich�

201 Broadway�

Norwich, CT 06360�

Tis the Season to be Thankful!�

Catholic Charities would like to thank all 

those who have given time, talent, pray-

ers, and treasure to help those who are 

struggling in our communities. Sometimes 

when life seems empty for those we serve, 

and they feel alone, they discover the im-

portance and kindness of others.�  Thank you for being a 

light in a dark and difficult time for so many.� �

Visit ccfsn.org to see how you can help someone in need!�

THANK YOU�

FROM THE CHRISTMAS FAIR 

GROUP�

All of the Fair group would like to thank 

all of you who helped with our 50th 

Fair.�  We feel it was a very joyous and 

successful event.�Thank you also to all who came to pur-

chase the many items� there.�We feel most of all it was very 

special to all gather as a parish to celebrate 

being together again.� �

Just in case you missed something, on 

December 5

th

 we will open again in the 

library to sell some more while you enjoy the pancake 

breakfast and return your giving tree gift.� �

Another great day for our perish.�

Thank you. Christmas Fair Group�

J?@A BC D?E FEGHIDHCJ HJ JKG TE@LMG PMHN CHDO �

�

Time: 8:00 A.M. � 10:00 A.M. �

Date: Sunday, December  5

th

�

Location: St. Maurice Parish Center�

$6.00 / Person� $18.00 / Family�

Sponsored by St. Maurice Knights of Columbus�

Our Lady of Guadalupe! �

All are invited to join Bishop Cote and 

the Latino people of the diocese in our 

annual bilingual celebration of the �

Feast day of Our Lady of Guadalupe �

at St. Patrick’s Cathedral, Sunday, De-

cember 12, 2021. The celebration begins 

with the Rosary at 6:30pm, followed by Holy Mass at 

7:00pm. Fiesta following. We look forward to honoring Our 

Lady with you. �

MEN’S VIRTUAL FAITH GROUP � BROTHERS IN CHRIST����

Brothers in Christ is a Virtual Group of Men who will share 

faith, witness, scripture, and discussion.�  The next session 

is December 9

th

��on “Taking a Leap of Faith”. �

Brothers meet very second Thursday of the month virtually 

from 7pm � 7:45pm.�  If you are interested in developing 

fellowship and discipleship with other men devoted to 

Christ, then register by email Liza Roach at��

lroach@norwichdiocese.net�or call (860)848�2237 ex. 305.�

Saint Maurice will continue the long�standing 

tradition of having a Christmas Pageant at the 

4:00 p.m. mass on Christmas Eve; Friday, 

December 24

th

. All generations enjoy seeing 

the children act out the story of the 

birth of Jesus at Mass. There are 

roles for all ages from sheep in the manger to 

Mary and Joseph. Amie Tillmann will be coordi-

nating the play and parent participations is re-

quested! We always appreciate your help guiding 

the children during the play.�

If you or your child is interested in participating, please 

contact Amie Tillmann at��

saintmauriceccd@gmail.com.�

�

Practices will be Sunday December 12

th�

and 19

th

, after 

10:00 a.m. mass.�



Helping Hands
Home Care

Providing high quality, yet 
affordable home care services 

to the elderly since 1996.

LIVE IN OR BY THE HOUR

860-645-7667
Bolton

 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com St, Maurice, Bolton, CT 03-0312

LAWN & GARDEN EQUIPMENT
COMMERCIAL TURF EQUIPMENT

Over 100 Years of Service
228 Boston Tpk. (860) 643-9492
Bolton, CT (800) 359-8810
(Route 6 & 44) www.whpreuss.com
Off I-384, Exit 5 w.h.p@comcast.net

WestoWn

Pharmacy

 455 Hartford Road

 Manchester

 Phone 649-9946

 Open 7 days

Manchester, 317 Highland Street

860-646-4277

Glastonbury, 1320 Manchester Road

860-659-1717

Your Local, Family Owned Market!

(860) 649-5371 
Fax(860) 649-8046

Lawrence F. Fiano
BUILDERS & DEVELOPERS

266 BOSTON TURNPIKE 
BOLTON CT  06043

Thomas J. Tierney
Thomas F. Tierney

Dalton J. Zahner

John F. Tierney Funeral Home Inc..
Family Owned & Operated

Serving the Community for Over Sixty Years.

219 West Center Street • Manchester, CT 06040
(860) 643-1222

www.tierneyfuneralhome.com 

Rte. 66, Hebron
Save $5.00
Present this Coupon and

save $5.00 off any
purchase of $50 or more

Thank You For Shopping
Ted’s Your Hometown

Proud Supermarket
(Excluding cigarettes, Limit one)

 plu 250

Free
Estimat

es

 M & M
 PLUMBING
 & HEATING
 Air Conditioning Repair
 Service & Install
 24 Hour Oil Burner Service
 bolton, ct 06043

 860.649.2871 license# 00301573

FOR OVER 100 YEARS
Cleaning and protection products for auto 
dealerships, professional car washes and 
providers of professional housekeeping 

and building maintenance services.

800-227-5536
www.simoniz.com
201 Boston Turnpike, Bolton, CT 06043

 Charity
 Unity
 Fraternity
 Patriotism

Knights of Columbus
St. Maurice Council 6199

Serving the Church, Parish, 
Community and Families 
Grand Knight Bill Hebert

(860) 550-4258 cell
Volunteers Welcome!

LET US 
PLACE 

YOUR AD 
HERE.

“Where Personal Consideration is a Tradition”
Providing & fulfilling all funeral service 

needs, including pre-planning
& pre-financing

400 Main Street • Manchester, CT  |  860-643-2441 

Contact Mary Hoffman 
to place an ad today! 

mhoffman@4LPi.com or
 (800) 477-4574 x6340

Pietras
Family Funeral 

Homes

Philip M. Pietras
Funeral Director, Owner

Jessica A. Pietras
Funeral Director, Owner

Full time funeral directors available  
24 hours a day and proud to service the 
Catholic community for over 100 years. 

Locally family owned and operated
Directors:

Jacqueline L Teske • Haley Bohadik
Corrine Jones • Jennifer A West

SMALL & PIETRAS FUNERAL HOME 
76 Prospect Street, Rockville, CT  • 860-875-0703

BURKE-FORTIN FUNERAL HOME 
76 Prospect Street, Rockville, CT • 860-875-5490

COVENTRY-PIETRAS FUNERAL HOME 
2665 Boston Turnpike, Coventry, CT • 860-742-1255

TOLLAND MEMORIAL FUNERAL HOME 
375 Merrow Road, Tolland, CT • 860-875-1415


